ADOPTED – FEBRUARY 26, 2019

AGENDA ITEM NO. 13
Introduced by the Human Services Committee of the:

INGHAM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

RESOLUTION REQUESTING THE CONVERSION OF INGHAM COUNTY’S 
NON-VOTING APPOINTEE ON THE CAPITAL AREA TRANSPORTATION 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS TO VOTING STATUS

RESOLUTION # 19 – 063
WHEREAS, CATA provides public transportation services in Ingham County; and
WHEREAS, Ingham County has supported CATA's paratransit services by levying a millage and transferring the great majority of the funds to CATA under contract, beginning in 1986; and
WHEREAS, in 2019 the funds transferred by Ingham County to CATA are expected to exceed $4.4 million; and 
WHEREAS, Ingham County has appointed a non-voting representative to the CATA Board of Directors since 1997; and 
WHEREAS, CATA has recently amended their bylaws to allow the creation by action of CATA's Board of Directors of an additional voting member, in exchange for financial support at a level to be agreed; and
WHEREAS, Ingham County requests the conversion of its non-voting membership to voting status; and
WHEREAS, the property tax receipts from CATA's principal millage, levied in the Cities of Lansing and East Lansing and the Townships of Meridian, Lansing, and Delhi, are expected to exceed $17.7 million during 2019; and
WHEREAS, CATA's present Board of Directors includes ten voting members.
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Ingham County Board of Commissioners officially applies to CATA for the conversion of its appointee from a non-voting member to a voting member.  
BE IT FURTER RESOLVED, that the Ingham County Board proposes that the required financial contribution associated with the newly created voting seat be set at the ratio of property tax collections received from the five founding members divided by the number of voting seats held by those municipalities, or approximately $2 million.
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, Ingham County declares its intention to continue supporting CATA's paratransit services at approximately the same level as heretofore, with the balance above the required contribution continuing to be governed by contract.
HUMAN SERVICES:  The Human Services Committee will meet 2/25/19
